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Notes of the Vital Connection Committee Meeting held on Thursday 12 April 2002

Present:
Heather Grant



Clive Mosby

Jerry Park 













Roger Pask

Jill Smith

Lesley Thomas

Jon Workman

Apologies:
Staff Side Nominee







1.
 Introductions and Terms of Reference


Members introduced themselves.  The proposed membership of the group was agreed.  It was noted that John Weir would replace Roger Pask from the next meeting.  The proposed terms of reference were agreed subject to minor amendment to sections 2b and 2c.

2.
The Trust's Impact on the Local Economy

After discussion, it was agreed that Clive Mosby would provide Roger Pask with details of supply needs that fell outside national contracts.  The Chamber could then consider this against the areas of business of local suppliers.  The possibility of a 'Meet the Buyers' event would also be explored.


Action: CM/RP

3.
Training
Lesley Thomas described the Trust's links with local education providers.  These could be developed further and this would be discussed when the Committee had Education representatives.


4.
Services
After discussion, it was agreed that a community audit be undertaken in conjunction
with the Central Community Group.   This would test perceptions of the Trust and its services.


Action: JCP/HG

Consideration would be given to the further use of the learning package on disability awareness.  A successful bid had been made for funds to support adult literacy.  Further funding might be available.  The Neo Natal Unit had done some good work on this.  It was suggested that Lynn Pessol be invited to the next meeting.


Action: LT

5.
Employment
Planning would follow the receipt of latest employee opinion survey results.  Harassment at work would be a key issue for consideration.   Monitoring data for recruitment raised some issues relating to the appointment of junior doctors.  These were raised with senior medical staff as they occurred.  Senior medical staff had received training in recruitment and selection. The quality of equality data on the workforce was not felt to be robust.  Managers would be encouraged to complete the data on the MMS forms.


Action: JW

6.
Race Equalities Scheme
By law, the Trust has to produce a Race Equalities Scheme by the end of May 2002.  A draft would be prepared by Jerry Park , Jon Workman and Heather Grant and then referred to the Committee.


Action: JP/JW/HG

7.
Date and Time of Next Meetings

22 May 2002, 10.30 am.

